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Dear Friends and Members of the ACP, 

I bring you warm (and humid!) greetings 
from Florida where I have enjoyed the annual 
meetings of the American Foreign Christian 
Union (AFCU). The AFCU is made up of alumni 
from the ACP and our sister churches in Berlin 
and Vienna. It was humbling to meet again 
with these committed friends who support our 
ministry and mission with their prayers and 
financial support. They also provide 
accountability for my leadership as well as the 
use of annual stewardship gifts we receive 
through the AFCU and the capital campaign 
funds associated with Faith Into Action . Next 
year we will host the AFCU annual meetings 
and celebrate the successful completion of the 
Faith Into Action  campaign.   Although it was 
fun to be in the U.S.A. and to enjoy the great 
hospitality and fellowship with our AFCU 
friends, as I write this in the Orlando airport, I 
am eager to get home to Paris. Iôm looking 
forward to worshiping together in the coming 
weeks. Pentecost Sunday is followed by the 
celebration of Trinity Sunday. We are honored 
to have Enuma Okoro preaching on Trinity 
Sunday and celebrating communion with us at 
all three services. The weekend will begin with 
two retreats, one a womenôs retreat led by 
Enuma and another contemplative retreat at 
the Benedictine Monastery in Fleury, where St. 
Benedictôs bones are kept. I think of the 
wonderful diversity of people as I look around 
the airport, but I am always amazed at the 
miracle of how the Spirit brings similar 
diversity into unified worship at the ACP!  

One of the important manifestations of 
the Holy Spirit is how those first disciples 
spoke in different languages, and how those 
who were gathered from different countries 
were able to hear the good news in their own 
languages. It was the Spirit who gave birth to 
the early church, translating the good news of 
the life, death and resurrection of Jesus into the 
linguistic and cultural paradigms of people 
from around the known world. The Spirit is still 
at work, bringing a mysterious union out of the 

diversity (and sometimes hostility!) of all Godôs 
children. Just think: On Trinity Sunday, Enuma 
will be speaking from her experience as a 
Nigerian American ñreluctant pilgrimò to us 
women and men from dozens of different 
nationalities and denominational backgrounds. 
We come from and recognize the value of 
different traditions. We worship in traditional 
and contemporary forms of praise on Trinity 
Sunday, even while some of us are gathered in a 
Roman Catholic monastery experiencing the 
gift of silence and more contemplative forms of 
prayer and praise. Like the communal nature of 
Godôs being, we who are many, are one in 
Christ. We who are bound in the love of Jesus 
are also sent to give ourselves like he gave 
himself for us. 

We are truly a Pentecostal (or Spirit-
filled) community. The language of Spirit -filled 
worship  means different things to different 
people, of course. For some it involves 
glossolalia, or ñspeaking in tongues.ò For 
others it involves a dramatic sense of emotional 
and psychological freedom from the power of 
guilt and shame, of sin and death.  As a pastor I 
am more interested in the transformation that 
the Holy Spirit brings to our daily lives. Terry 
Fulham once said, ñFor Christians, the question 
is not, óDo you have the Holy Spirit?ô but rather, 
óHow much of you does the Holy Spirit have?ôò 
Perhaps we might measure the fullness of the 
Spirit in our lives by ñthe more excellent wayò 
described in I Corinthians 13? Or by the 
evidence of the fruit of the Spirit in Galatians 
5? Or by the different gifts described in 
Romans 12 or I Corinthians 12 or Ephesians 4? 
Perhaps we should consider how we are living 
out what the Lord requires in Micah 6:8? Or by 
Jesusô summary of the law (loving God, our 
neighbors and enemies)?  

As we move forward together through 
the season of Pentecost, consider different 
expressions of the Holy Spirit. You may be 
surprised to see the Spiritôs work through our 
new artist in residence, Laura Moore, who will 
be joining us for a number of weeks beginning 
15 June.  Or the compassion and love that 
overflows during the Friday Mission lunch 
service.  

Whether in quiet and private ways, or in 
more expressive and public ways, I pray the 
Holy Spirit will fill more of us all with the faith, 
hope and love of God, 

In Christ,  
Scott 



    

 

 

 

 

Trinity Sundayé initiates another full month of special worship services. On 3 June, 
we will have the honor of hearing Enuma Okoro, theologian in residence, preach. The Lordôs 
Supper will be served in all three worship services, and we will reflect on God revealed in three 
persons. Read what Jesus said in Matthew 28:18-20. Notice Jesus says: In the NAME , not  
names, of the Father, the Son and the Holy Spirit.  Listen carefully to the benediction on 
Sunday and you will hear the same: In the NAME of the Father, the Son and the Holy Spirit ...  
The Trinity  is not a theological invention. It comes from Jesus himself, developed through 
Scripture. 

During the 13h30 worship service, on 10 June, we will recognize and congratulate high school 
seniors graduating this spring. It will also be the last day for this year for the choirs (both bell 
and voice).   It has been an honor and delight listening to these talented musicians under the 
leadership of Fred Gramann. Their skills have enhanced our worship of the Triune God.   
May this summer break be a time for them to fully enjoy worship as participants.   

Fatherôs Day is 17 June. We will honor all fathers, grandfathers and great-grandfathers. Invite 
your husband, father, grandfather, if they are in France, to attend worship with you. It is also 
the last Sunday of the Youth Program. Some of the high school age youth will be leaving for 
Gabon, Africa at the end of the month.   

Guest choirs will be singing in the 11h00 worship service 17 June and 24 June, which is also 
the last Sunday of the year for the Childrenôs and Youth Worship. A big thank you to all the 
volunteer teachers who made worshiping and learning about Jesus so much fun. Their lives 
have reflected the love of Jesus of which the teachers taught. 

Additionally, June ends this ACP Councilôs term and the start of the newly elected or re-
elected membersô service as this vital group of leaders, elected by church members, in 
supervising all ministries of this church. It has been a delight serving on the Council, ex-officio 
as a staff person, even for just five months. I have enjoyed working alongside Lori 
Kolodziejczak, vice-chair of the Christian Education Committee, who has functioned as chair 
since Sharon Hermanson left, and with Camilla Macfarlane, chair of Community Life. Both 
will continue on Council in 2012 -13. It has been a joy working with Kristie Worrel, chair of 
Mission Outreach, who will complete her term in June. It has been a privilege serving with 
François Pierre, chair of the Associate Pastor Search Committee, and with the dedicated 
members of this committee. I am grateful for all the Saturday mornings and recent weekends 
given in finding the person whom they believe God is calling as the 
next Associate Pastor.              

May the Holy Spirit continue filling, empowering and leading us 
throughout June, and may we gain a fresh understanding and 
appreciation of God who is revealed in Three Persons.   

In the Name and Power of God the Father, Son and Holy Spirit, 

 Glen Thorp 

P.S.  The French Tennis Open has started. When I arrived with my arm in a sling, my goal was 
to be able to hit an overhead shot with a tennis racket by that   tournament. Iôm almost there! 

Thoughts from  

Rev. Dr. Glen Thorp 

Interim Associate Pastor  



Sunday, 17 June is celebrated as Fatherôs Day in 

the United States and France. I would like to share 

a bit of my life with you this month, especially as it 

relates to my father. Many of you had the oppor-

tunity to meet him, as he and my mother spent 12 

days here at ACP visiting Lauretta and me. 
 

As I reflect back and process my upbringing and the impact my dad had on 

me, perhaps you will be encouraged to do the same. Perhaps your father has passed away, but 

you can take some time to remember back. Perhaps he is still with you and this Father's Day 

might be a bit different for having taken some time to look back with a new and fresh perspective. 

Perhaps you never knew your father, but have come to a loving understanding and relationship 

with your heavenly father.  
 

I don't know your story, but I hope that mine can speak to all sons (and daughters) out there. It is 

not an extraordinary story. But that's the point. It is a very common story, perhaps much like 

yours, but it is my story, which I embrace and now share. 
 

My father, Gary Haugh, was raised in Lexington, Massachusetts (birth place of the American 

Revolution). His ancestry and parents were Norwegian, making him of course Norwegian.  

Besides skiing, Norwegians are known for a bit of stoicism, hard work, conservative lifestyle and  

beliefs, and a love for boats. 
 

Gifted with a brilliant mind, he enveloped himself into philosophy, from the ancients to the  

contemporaries of his time (who turned out to be the founders of postmodern thought). I am sure 

like most of us, during his early high school years, his curiosity got the best of him at times and 

he wandered from the faith tradition he was raised in. But Jesus had a plan and my father  

followed it by his late teens and early twenties. He went to the University of Maine for undergrad 

and then attended Trinity Evangelical Divinity Seminary for his masters. Called toward a deeper 

pursuit of truth and knowledge and with a desire to serve students, he volunteered as a youth 

leader at Grace Chapel in Lexington where he met and fell in love with my mom. They got  

married and moved out to Indiana where he attended the University of Notre Dame (Go Irish!), 

working towards his PhD in Philosophy and Christian thought.  
 

Now here is where the story turns. Guess who suddenly came on the scene?  Yours Truly.  

The first big decision my father had to make, and for which I will always be grateful and inspired 

by, was a choice between his personal and professional future or his young family and new son. 

He chose the latter. He choose our future and not his own. 

Forgoing to finish his studies, my dad and mom moved back home to Massachusetts to have me. 

And later, we moved to New Hampshire. All the while, my dad worked two jobs to provide for our 

family. I never thanked my Dad back then because I was young and selfish and never understood 

the tremendous sacrifice he made for his family. And yet despite putting in all those hours (and I 

am sure stressing over finances), my sister and I never once had a need.  

Church and ministry was always a priority and so was spending time with his two children. My 

dad never missed one of my baseball games, and we made sure to take family vacations. I have 

learned that is not about what you do or where you go, but about how you make the most of every 

opportunity.  
 

Thoughts from  

Rev. Dan   Haugh 



 One more note to share. While we were still in Massachusetts, we switched churches. At this new 

church, there was no youth group. They could not afford a youth pastor and so my dad volun-

teered to lead the youth group. There were probably 3-4 guys in total, but my dad gave up one 

evening a week to come to the church. There was no budget I am sure, but on the way to church 

we would stop by the grocery store to pick up some chips and soda out of his own pocket. 
 

I really don't remember any particular lesson, but I do remember my dad being there and that I 

made friends and learned about God's love and plan for my life. That stuck with me over the years 

and though I strayed from the faith for some time, I was well rooted and established and  

eventually came back to the youth group and to Jesus.   My dad was no youth ministry expert and 

I am sure it was a challenge to take his higher level advanced thinking about the faith and bring it 

down to a level 8-14 year old boys could grasp. But my dad was present to us and he was always 

present to me. His presence made God's presence seem real and tangible. God used my father in 

bigger ways than even he could have imagined. Twenty+ years later his son (me) is a youth pastor 

serving in Paris. 
 

I am also blessed because my father is still with me and hopefully will be for years. Our relation-

ship has grown and developed into a true friendship. He was my best man in my wedding four 

years go. When I went through a very difficult personal and spiritual time a number of years back, 

my dad was there for me. He was there to listen, to cry, and to pray. When I was ordained as a 

pastor, my father was there to support and celebrate. And when the Red Sox finally won the 

World Series, my father was the first person I called. 
 

For Father's Day, tools are a common gift. Most guys like tools (regardless if they even know how 

to use them!). A few years back my dad gave me a great little book called  10 Things I Want My 

Son to Know: Getting Him Ready for Life,  by Steve Chapman. There is a great poem inside that I 

wanted to share as it relates to the "tools" of fatherhood.  

 

"Tools for the Trade" 
If you are a father, you are a builder 

And your children will become what you've made 
Please do your best, and please don't forget 

God gave you the tools for the trade 
He gave you eyes to see where your child might go wrong 

And feet to lead them safely through 
Hands to hold their hands  
And lips to say, "I love you" 

He gave you arms to hold them when they are afraid 
Time to wait until they're calm  
Ears to hear between their lines 
Tears to cry when they're gone 
And your knees are for playing 

And they're also for praying 
That God will watch over the child  
And in those times you can't say it 

But they still need to hear it  
You can say, "I love you" with your smile 

If you are a father, you are a builder 
And your children will become what you've made 

Please don't forget that you can do your best 



Members and Friends of ACP, 
 

Grace and peace to you during this time of Pentecost - the Birthday of the Church, and a time of 

celebration.  
 

One of the most wonderful characteristics of our Church is the rich blend of spiritual and  

cultural backgrounds within our community. In many ways, our Church Council is a living  

example of this diversity. It is fitting then that we met as a congregation on Pentecost Sunday to 

elect our Council leaders for next year.  
 

The June Council meeting, scheduled for the 19th, marks the end of our ACP Council year, and 

our newly elected Council will begin its term at the conclusion of the meeting. I am thankful to 

have been able to serve as Moderator this past year, it has been one of the most fulfilling  

experiences of my life.  
 

At the same time, I am excited for Rad Laney and Pam Bohl as they assume the duties of  

Moderator and Vice Moderator. They will be supported by a wonderful team, and I am confident 

that we will continue to grow as a church family under their faithful leadership.  
 

As with every transition, there will be many new opportunities and openings for individuals to 

contribute to our ministry activities. I encourage you to take advantage of the season and to  

explore how the Holy Spirit is at work within you.  
 

In Christ,  

Mark Primmer  

ACP Moderator 

From Your Council  

~ 

Whatôs Going On! 

Thoughts from Your Moderator  

Mark Primmer  



Introducing our Associate Pastor Candidate  

Michelle Wahila  

Come hear and meet Michelle Wahila, 17 June  
Michelle will be preaching on this Sunday at the 9h00, 11h00 and 13h30 services 

Come to the Congregational Meeting 24 June,  
for approval of AP Search Committeeôs Recommendation  

at 12h30 in the Theatre between the 11h00 and 13h30 services 
 
 

Michelle Wahila  was born and raised in Endicott, New York, near Binghamton. She was  

graduated with honors from Grove City College in 2002 and received her Masterôs of Divinity 

from Pittsburgh Theological Seminary in May 2005. She was awarded the Sylvester S. Marvin  

fellowship, honoring the Senior with the highest standard of achievement in all departments of 

Seminary curriculum, as voted by the faculty. Michelle was ordained to the ministry of Word and 

Sacrament in the Presbyterian Church (USA) in November 2005. She is a member of the  

Pittsburgh Presbytery. 
 

Michelle has served as the Associate Pastor of Third Presbyterian Church, Pittsburgh, PA, since 

2005, and as their Director of Christian Education (2003 ï 2005). Her ministry responsibilities 

included Christian Education, congregational life, young adult ministry, and serving as the pastor 

to the Presbyterian Women. She helped the congregation develop a hands-on mission program 

that sought to engage congregational participants in mission locally, nationally and international-

ly. She has led the congregation in unique intergenerational Lenten programming, which most 

recently took the shape of an art installation, ñLabyrinth: Stations of the Spiritual Life.ò Leading 

worship, providing pastoral care, overseeing the Board of Deacons, and working closely with her 

colleagues in ministry were essential aspects of Michelleôs ministry at Third Church. 

Michelle was elected to the Board of Directors of Haiti Fund, Inc. in 2007 and also served as the 

corporate secretary. Currently, she serves on the Board of Directors of the Pittsburgh Theological 

Seminary and is involved in both the education and student life committees.  

Michelle previously served the First Presbyterian Church, Allentown, PA as the Interim Director 

of Youth Ministry. She also served the congregations of Union Presbyterian Church and First 

Presbyterian Church in her hometown of Endicott, NY.  

Michelle is married to Kevin, who works as an electrical engineer. They are the proud parents of 

two boys, Connor, 3, and Marcello, 9 months. Michelle enjoys long distance running and garden-

ing, while Kevinôs hobbies include cycling and cooking. Together the family enjoys spending time 

outdoors, visiting the zoo, traveling and sharing meals together.  



  

Our New Slate of Council Representatives for 2012 -2013  
           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    Paul Grayson        Anne Speicher     Lori Kolodziejczak    Alison Benney         John Newman  

       Assistant         Christian Education Christian Education Communications      Communications 

       Secretary                      Chair                 Vice-Chair   C0-Chair    C0-Chair 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

         Camilla                   Nathaniel                 William           Eric                          Megan  

      Macfarlane        Akujuobi                Johnston       Sadoux                        Staley  

     Community Life        Community Life          Development  Development     Finance & 

              Chair                      Vice-Chair                 and Property                and Property                   Stewardship 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

   Pascal Berger     Carolyn Bouazouni  Ann Mildred           Anna Zweede            Chad DuBose  

 Human Resources Mission Outreach           Gontard                  Worship &      Worship &  

        Vice-Chair          Chair                   Mission Outreach       Music                       Music  

         Vice-Chair                     Chair                           Vice-Chair 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Radford Laney  

    Moderator   

Pam Bohl  

  Vice Moderator 

 Stanley Marcello             

Treasurer/Finance      

Stewardship Chair 

 Pierre Lisbonis  

 Human Resources  

Chair  

Bettina Skaff                 

Chehab  

 Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 


